ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

ESSEX STRAGGLERS' ORIENTEERING SOCIETY

Friday 19th October 2012 in the Hall adjoining Tiptree United Reformed Church, Chapel Road, Tiptree, CO5  0HP

Present:   John Collyer (Chairman), Jenny Collyer (Club Captain), John Russell (Vice chairman & Equipment Officer, Geraldine Russell (Membership Secretary & Newsletter, Jack Isbester (Secretary), Dave Lumby, Derek Keeble, Colin West, Lyn West (Welfare), Andrew Cordle (Webmaster), Chris Childs, Nancy Powell Davies (Treasurer), Kevin Machin (Mapping), Julie Laver (Development, Schools Liaison and Schools League).

Draft Minutes

The meeting commenced when quorate, at 1940 hrs.

1. Apologies for absence were received from:  Eddie Banks, Richard Barker, Tracey 
Apperley, Steven 
Partridge, Daisy Partridge, Josh Partridge and Peter Warland. 

2. Minutes of the 2011 AGM were approved.

3. There were no matters arising.

4. The Chairman reported the Society’s achievements of the past year and 
expressed 
his thanks to all those who had helped.  (Chairman’s Report attached).

5. The Treasurer presented her Report (copy attached).  In summary she reported 
that the Society’s finances are reasonably strong.  The cancellation of the Baddow 
event because of heavy snowfall had resulted in a loss. Hatfield, too, had made a 
loss but exceptional map production costs had been a factor in this.  'If grant 
income and associated expenditure were removed payments exceeded receipts in 
the year..  Heavy mapping costs had been incurred to take advantage of the 
‘SportEngland grant.  The accounts and supporting documents had been 
independently examined by Alan Alford.

6. The Secretary, on behalf of the SOS Committee, proposed three changes to the 
Society’s constitution, namely



Remove ‘11.’ from within Paragraph 10.



Renumber Paragraphs 12 – 21 as 11 – 20.



In Paragraph 17 (Paragraph 16 after amendment)  replace ‘Rules 7 & 8’ with 

‘Rules 8 & 9’.         

These proposed changes, to correct minor errors in the constitution, had been published with the Agenda.  

The proposal was seconded by John Russell and carried unanimously.

7. The secretary reported that the committee had agreed SOS subscription rates for 
2013 as £5 for seniors and £2 for juniors.  

8. Jack Isbester proposed and Geraldine Russell seconded the nomination of Colin 
West as Chairman for the coming year.  The proposal was carried unanimously.  
Colin West expressed the Society’s thanks to John Collyer for all his work on 
behalf of the Society.

9. The Chairman read a list of those standing for election as committee members, 
there being only one candidate for each post.  Derek Keeble proposed and David 
Lumby seconded the proposal that the named candidates be elected ‘en bloc’ and 
this proposal was carried unanimously, those elected being:

	
	Position
	Name

	
	
	2012-13

	
	Vice Chairman
	John Russell

	
	Secretary
	Jack Isbester

	
	Treasurer
	Nancy Powell Davies

	
	Club Captain
	Jenny Collyer

	
	Development Officer, Schools Liaison and Schools League
	Julie Laver

	
	FS Future programme
	John Collyer

	
	FS Current programme
	Dave Skinner

	
	Permanent Course Officer
	Eddie Banks

	
	Publicity, Newsletter
	Rachel Barford

	
	EAOA Representative
	Peter Warland

	
	Equipment Officer
	John Russell

	
	Membership, Newsletter
	Geraldine Russell

	
	Mapping
	Kevin Machin

	
	Webmaster
	Andrew Cordle

	
	Acting Head Coach
	Julie Laver

	
	Junior Captain
	Rhiannon Ware

	
	Club Welfare Officer
	Lyn  West


10. Jack Isbester drew to the attention of the meeting the attractive programme of 
mostly free walks offered by the National Trust at Hatfield Forest during the Half 
Term week.  See their website.

11. Nancy Powell Davies presented the Mike Powell Davies Shield to Dave Skinner 
for services to the club.  The meeting was informed that the Mark Johnson 
Trophy for Outstanding Junior was to be awarded to Daisy Partridge.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 2020 hrs.

Chairman’s Report for 2012




John Collyer
2011–2012 has again been a busy year both in events organised by the club, and all the other activities that ensure the club moves forward, and provides club members with what they need in terms of competitions and training. I would like to now thank all those who have helped in running the club, from committee members who often bear a heavy load, to those who help at events.

Personnel

Some of the individuals I need to mention are:

Jack Isbester as Secretary who has displayed efficiency in his minute taking, and in giving us reminders of what we need to do.

Gerry Russell, Rachel Barford and Andrew Cordle, for their work on the Newsletter. Gerry also for Membership and Social activities, Rachel for publicity and Andrew for his continuing work on the website.

Nancy Powell Davies as Treasurer for running the finances.

John Russell standing in for me when I’m unavailable, and as our Equipment Officer.

Eddie Banks as PCO for checking the state of the courses we have established.

Julie Laver for her continuing sterling work, more of this later.

Tracey Apperley our EAOA rep who has now relinquished her post, a position taken up by Peter Warland.

Richard Barker who has been Head Coach but has decided to relinquish his post, thanks to him for his work and advice over several years.

Alex Ware who has been Junior Captain for two years and has now outgrown the post.

Events

We have actually put on 21 this year, from our regular series of Colour Coded events, which often include ESSOL, to a whole series of smaller events and activities. The unfortunate arrival of a predicted large snowfall caused an on-the-day cancellation of our event at Baddow Ridge.

The Summer Series has proved to be a success, well attended by our club members, my thanks to David Lumby for the overall organisation.

The Winter Street events began during this past year, also proved a success, with the recently started series being coordinated by Chris Childs.

Thanks to all of those members who have taken part in the planning and organising of all of our events, and club members who have filled in a wide variety of minor roles.

The responsibility of fitting these into the EA calendar, registering them on the BO website, obtaining land permissions, and getting all the associated main officials is one which has been borne by Dave Skinner. Thanks to him for persevering through the traumas of late appointment of officials and difficulties with land permissions. We are actively looking at splitting this role to share the load.

Maps

Up-to-date copies of maps of the areas we use are an essential part of putting on an event, our thanks must go to Kevin Machin who oversees our maps, and handles the overprinting for events. The newly mapped area of Pods, Coneyfields & The Rampart (at Tiptree), was used for one of our Colour Coded events, Danbury Common was used in a Summer series, Galleywood Common is due for use this month and Wall Wood provided a welcome new approach to Hatfield Forest.

Development Committee
The group continues to work hard for both current and new members and has a strong programme of coaching activities, including the Club Activity Evenings as part of the Coach and Club initiative. My thanks to Julie Laver and her team for the constant hard work they engage in to make the public aware of our activities, provide links and opportunities to enlarge participation in the sport locally and give club members coaching opportunities.

Julie and Nancy Powell-Davies continued their work at the after-school club at St.Andrews in Halstead, and with pupils moving on to secondary education, plans are afoot to expand this into both Ramsey (Halstead) and Hedingham schools. Julie, Nancy and Mrs. Hartley were awarded British Schools Orienteering Association Certificates of Appreciation.

St.Andrews (and some Ramsey) pupils went to the British Schools Score Championships in the New Forest, where the Girls and boys teams both won in the Primary classes and Ramsey came fourth in the Lower Secondary.

Travelling to Scotland for the British Schools Championships, they came third in both the Boys Year 5 and the Whole School competitions.

We also entered a team in the Peter Palmer Relays in Sutton Park, Birmingham, which involves juniors, some of whom run an early morning leg in the dark. 

The club juniors won their recent round of the YBT at our Chalkney event.

The Club and Coach funding has enabled us to continue our series of training nights, at Essex University on Wednesdays, which have just restarted for the season. We also expect to begin a group in Chelmsford led by Emma Johnson.

The ESSOL continues, and as part of our rationalisation of events we have included one from WAOC and HAVOC in this year’s league. Thanks again to Julie for arranging this and doing all the scoring.

Jenny as Club Captain organised relay teams for JK and British Relays. We entered 5 teams at Dunkeld and 7 at Kendal.

A joint SOS/SUFF team ran in the Harvester Relays

In the Compass Sport Cup round at Thetford we had a number of good performances but were beaten by CHIG and LOG. My thanks to Jenny for organising all these teams.

A busy year, the club is in a good state to face the future, although we may still face challenges over Government plans for The Forestry Commission.

I would like to wish everyone a happy 2012/13 season.

John Collyer
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Previous year This Year
Receipts Payments Net Receipts Payments Net
£ £ £ £ £ £
342 102 Membership 310 259 51
6,115 3,396 2,719 Events 4,173 3,115 1,058
691 1,434 (743) Competitions 428 891 (463)
41 341 (301) Development 559 735 (176)
9,159 7,601 1,658 Club & Coach 3,112 4,469 (1,357)
273 (273) Equipment 261 628 (367)
50 939 (890) Mapping - 1,409 (1,409)
1,650 1,426 224 SportEngland 750 (750)
120 120 Clothing o8 288 (191)
17 213 (195) Admin & Interest 21 386 (3695)
- 79 (79) Newsletter - -
18,184 15,942 2,242 Total profit /loss 8,961 12,930 (3,969)
2010/11 CASH BALANCE 2011/12
£ £
12,483 Balance b/f 14,724
2,242 Net receipts (payments) (3,969)
14,724 Balance in hand 10,755
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All held in Co-operative Bank current account
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